	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Friday, July 8, 2011
20110708-1

In this Issue:
· Proposed Surface Transportation Bill Met By Mix of Sharp Criticism and Praise

· I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project
· Metro Media Alert 

· Metro ExpressLanes Construction Notice
· Procurement Postings for Next Week

· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Proposed Surface Transportation Bill Met By Mix of Sharp Criticism and Praise

Transportation groups offered a mixed assessment of the surface transportation bill concepts unveiled yesterday by House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee Chairman John Mica (R-FL). The American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) issued a statement - - that praised the Mica proposal for consolidating federal transportation programs, but also raised concerns about the proposed funding levels included in the bill. Likewise, the American Public Transportation Association (APTA) released a statement yesterday that expressed appreciation regarding Chairman Mica’s effort to streamline federal rules relating to transportation projects. The APTA statement went on to criticize the funding in the Mica proposal: “the bill’s investment levels, which are severely limited under the House-passed budget resolution and its rules, are woefully short of what is required to address the nation’s surface transportation infrastructure investment needs.”

In a sharply worded response to the Mica bill, Ed Wytkind, president of the Transportation Trades Department of the AFL-CIO, described Mica’s draft as “the worst highway and transit funding bill in modern history” and a “loser for the American economy.” The U.S. Chamber of Commerce, a traditional GOP ally, offered that the transportation funding levels in the Mica bill were “unacceptable.” Janet Kavinoky, the executive director of Chamber’s transportation and infrastructure team was quoted in a Congressional Quarterly article as saying that an alternative exists to the Mica bill – which is – in her opinion - a two-year, $109 billion surface transportation bill being considered by Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), chair of the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee. 

Our agency and our federal advocates will continue to remain constructively engaged with Chairman Mica and members of his committee to integrate our Board-approved legislative program in the final surface transportation bill that is considered by Congress and ultimately sent to the White House. We will also remain in close contact with Senator Boxer (D-CA), who is leading efforts in the U.S. Senate to adopt a multi-year surface transportation bill.
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

Numerous media continue to inquire about the planned closure of the I-405 Freeway for Mulholland bridge demolition work July 16-17. Today, Media Relations conducted or arranged executive interviews with KNBC 4, KFI, Daily News, Voice of America, Los Angeles Times, Daily Breeze, NBC Nightly News and CBS Evening News on a range of stories associated with the I-405 project and closure, including the contractor’s demolition process during the 53-hour closure, profiles of the project’s director Michael Barbour, and previous bridge alternatives that were considered for the project. Stories are expected to run today and over the following week. As part of the joint outreach effort for the closure, Caltrans and California Highway Patrol will hold a news conference at the Transportation Management Center in Glendale Monday to detail how the agency will be in communication with other transportation and emergency services agencies to update them on freeway conditions and to provide incident management. 

Metro Media Alert on the I-405 Closure
Metro Executive Director Doug Failing was interviewed by a reporter with the Daily News and LA Times columnist Steve Lopez regarding the traffic benefits of the I-405 Improvements Project. Reporters were told adding 10 miles of carpool lane to one of the busiest freeways in the world benefits commuters whether they use the carpool lanes or not. The savings in the hours of reduced congestion would be 15,000 hours per day when the HOV lane opens up in 2013. In addition, the HOV lane will be used by public transit buses including the LAX Fly-Away, Antelope Transit and Santa Clarita Transit. The project is a good investment of transportation funds as it will reduce congestion, improve air quality and create the largest span of carpool miles in the country. Stories are expected to run over the weekend. 

Metro ExpressLanes Construction Notice
As part of the Los Angeles County Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program along the I-110 and I-10 freeways, Metro's Contractor is continuing with the installation of conduit as a means of providing power at numerous locations.  This work must be performed in order to place the conduit underground.  Upon completion of the installation of the conduit, each trench will be back filled, and returned to pre-existing conditions.  

 

The work is anticipated to begin on Monday, July 11, 2011 through Tuesday, July 19, 2011 the work will occur at three separate locations along the alignment and they are as follows: 

6700 block of S. Flower Street, Los Angeles; 

12200 block of South Figueroa Street, Los Angeles; 

600 block of West Alondra Boulevard, east of Estrella Avenue in Gardena.

 

Procurement Postings Next Week

Union Station Master Plan Industry Review (RFIQ)
Metro is hosting an Industry Review in support of the Union Station Master Plan next week on July 13, 2011 at 10am in the Metro Board Room.  Shortly thereafter, during the month of July 2011, it is anticipated a Request For Information and Qualifications (RFIQ) will be released.  

The purpose of the Industry Review is to present the project to interested urban planning and other professionals and to gain advice as to how to make the RFIQ/RFP process as successful as possible.  The ultimate Master Plan must achieve specific goals related to both optimizing transit operations and maximizing the value of the development entitlements associated with the property.

Any inquiries concerning this Industry Review must be directed to Mark T. Penn at (213) 922-1455.

CommuteSmart Newsletter Designer (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure design services for graphic layouts for 6 employer newsletter editions and 12 employee editions, an electronic newsletter and other related graphic services. These newsletters will be distributed to worksites to encourage participation in Ridesharing. Other services include layout and design of materials and PowerPoint presentations for other transportation related events such as awards luncheons. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 11, 2011 through September 1, 2011.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4186.

CommuteSmart News Editor & Event Planner (RFP)
Procurement will release a RFP next week to procure the services of a person to provide copy for 6 regional employer editions and 12 employee editions of an electronic commute newsletter. These newsletters are distributed to 3000 Employer worksites to encourage participation in Ridesharing. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from July 11, 2011 through September 1, 2011.

Duties include obtaining and developing story ideas, working in coordination with the graphic designer, assistance with obtaining graphic and routing newsletter to five county agencies for approval and edits.  The Editor and Event Planner will assist with planning activities and required marketing materials for special events as needed.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4186.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be attending the monthly General Managers meeting and the Los Angeles Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors meeting. I will also be attending the Central City Association’s Elected Officials Reception and attending the Mobility 21 and Regionwide CEO’s monthly meetings. Finally, I will be taking part in the I-405 Closure press event. 


	

	








